
BENAVON BOROUGH 
Council Meeting 

September 15, 2020 

Minutes 
 

 

The Borough of Ben Avon  Council met in Regular Session on Tuesday, September 15, 2020 

virtually and at 7101 Church Avenue for the purpose of transacting General Business. 

President Jennifer Bett presided and opened the meeting at 7:06 PM with the Pledge of 

Allegiance. 

 

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: 
Jennifer Bett, Henry Casale, Megan Dolan, Ken Opipery, Kara Roggenkamp, Richard Wagner 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS ABSENT: 
David Stoeckle 
 
OTHERS PRESENT: 
Mayor Melanie Holcomb 
Solicitor Anne Sweeney 
Gary Buckman, Ben Avon VFD 
Catherine Houska, JPC 
Terrie Patsch, Borough Secretary 
 
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
Julie Pintar, 213 Dalzell Avenue 
Ms. Pintar shared her concerns on the Airbnb short-term rental property at 207 Dalzell 
Avenue. While Airbnb has large-group rental restraints in place during COVID, her concern  
and that of many of her neighbors, is when the restrictions are lifted and the property is once 
again a nuisance.  
 
BOROUGH REPORTS 
Joint Planning Commission (JPC) – See Attachment C 
Ms. Houska asked council members if they had an opportunity to review the proposed 
ordinance on small liquor production and if there was any feedback she could take to the 
Commission at their next meeting.  
 
Ms. Houska also informed council that upon review of JPC finances, the Commission will be 
requesting funds to cover annual expenses.  
 
Mayor’s Report 
Mayor Hughes-Holcomb reported multiple discussions over the past few weeks concerning the 
short-term rental property on Dalzell. She also reported concerns over speeding cars on 
Dickson Avenue. Mayor Holcomb is scheduled to perform two weddings in the coming weeks, 
and will report those to council in October.  
 
Mr. Opipery stated that reports have been made to the Police Department concerning a tri-axle 
truck that has been running a route in the Borough without the proper permits in place.  
 
Ohio Township Police Report – See Attachment A 
Chief Hanny stated there were 43 calls in the month of August. He forwards any of interest to 
those in council to follow during the month. Chief Hanny once again reminded council to 
spread the word that there have been many calls in Avalon for cars being broken into and even 



a report of a stolen vehicle. Steps can be taken to prevent these incidences if folks will lock 
their cars and remove all valuables. 
 
Ben Avon Volunteer Fire Department – See Attachment B 
Mr. Gary Buckman reported the fire company made the final payment on the ladder truck 
recently. After recent discussions, the VFD has decided not to hold the annual post-Halloween 
parade luncheon or the haunted house as they have in years past. The Halloween Parade is 
open for discussion, and as the decision for Trick or Treat will not be made until October, their 
plans will be on hold until then. 
 
Solicitor’s Report – no report was given 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
August 18 Council Meeting 
Motion: Mr. Wagner; Second: Ms. Dolan; Motion Carried by unanimous voice vote to approve 
the minutes of the August meeting. 
 
September 1 Work Session  
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Casale; Motion Carried by unanimous voice vote to approve 
the minutes of the September 1st meeting. 
 
FINANCIAL REPORTS 
Revenue & Expense Report 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Wagner; Motion Carried by unanimous voice vote to approve 
the August Revenue & Expense report. 
 
Mr. Opipery reported that the funds reimbursement through the COVID CARES Act was 
approved and distributed to the Borough in the amount of $40,000. 
 
Accounts Payable 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Casale;  by unanimous voice vote to approve the Accounts 
Payable in the amount of $17,050.84 for the month of August, 2020. 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS 
Administration Committee 
Mrs. Bett reported the Administration Committee meeting will be on Tuesday, September 29, 
and she will have a report for council at the October Work Session meeting. 
 
Public Affairs/Communications Committee 
Mrs. Bett reported that 214 residents were tested in the borough to date, and the positive 
numbers remain at 12. She encourages all residents to continue to wear masks, keep social 
distancing practices and CDC recommended handwashing.  
 
Mrs. Bett reminded everyone that although the borough office is closed to foot-traffic, it is 
staffed and remains operational during the pandemic. Likewise, there have been no 
interruptions in service with the Public Works Department. 
 
Public Safety/Code Enforcement – See Attachment E 
Mr. Casale stated that there are a number of items being followed by the committee. He 
acknowledged Harshman was doing an great job and their communication with the committee 
and staff has been excellent. 
 
 
 
Public Works Committee 
Mr. Opipery reported a letter was sent to West View Water addressing their disregard for 
following the street opening and restoration procedures as provided them. To date there has 



been no response, and after an additional attempt is made, the Borough Solicitor will be asked 
to take action against them. 
 
Mr. Opipery also noted that the newly ordered leaf loader should be delivered on time for the 
fall leaf collection in the borough. Mr. Regrut reported to him that the backhoe/highlift needs 
several repairs that could become costly.  
 
The Public Works Chair also stated that in the coming weeks there will be several 
advertisements run in the local paper and online to hire two temporary/seasonal part-time 
laborers and one full-time laborer in the department. 
 
QV COG Delegates – See Attachment D 
Mr. Wagner stated there was no QVCOG August meeting, however planning continues for the 
upcoming virtual event fundraiser in October. 
 
Mr. Wagner also reported that he has spoken with Jean-Sebastien Valois from Kilbuck 
Township and they are working towards a goal of Avon Park improvements focusing on 
accessibility and safety. Mr. Wagner will discuss further with Mrs. Roggenkamp prior to the 
meeting. 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
Final Review – Resolution 2020-05 – Diversity and Inclusion 
As several last-minute revisions were made prior to today’s meeting, President Jennifer Bett 
tabled the vote on the document until all revisions are in and further discussion can be held. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
Motion: Mr. Opipery; Second: Mr. Wagner; Motion Carried by unanimous voice vote to adjourn 
the meeting at 8:17 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 

Terrie Patsch 
Borough Secretary 
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